الأسئلة في 8 صفحات

دولۃالڪويت وزارة التربيۃ

ورقتاالأسئلت

التوجيه الفني العام للغم الانجليزيم

الامتحان التجريبي للصف الثاني عشر ـ التعليم الديني ـ نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020 المتحان التجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) الزمن : ثلاث ساعات

(المفردات - القواعد - الوطَّائف اللغوية - الكتاب المقرر - التعيير الكتابي - الاستيعاب المقروء - التلخيص - الترجمة)

Total (140 Marks)

I. Vocabulary (20Marks)

A) From a, b, c and d choose the n	nost suitable word that best completes each of the
following sentences: $(5 \times 2 = 10)$	Marks)
01. A new generation of cars is designated	gned to be and safe.
a. durable	b. visible
c. rural	d. leafy
02. The government is trying to find	l a solution for theof cars in streets.
a. universe	b. degree
c. overcrowding	d. opportunity
03. There are no	jobs in the company currently.
a. unique	b. vacant
c. afflicted	d. dizzying
-	used in Chinese and Japanese restaurants.
a. seamlessly	b. vice versa
c. customarily	d. approximately
	use he had a better job offer at an international company.
a. narrated	b. resigned
c. entailed	d. orbited
B) Fill in the spaces with the most	suitable words from the list below:(5 x 2=10Marks)
(decorated / emission / emba	arrassed / appointed / perilous / unemployment)
06. A new Maths teacher was	in our school last week.
07. The problem of	may result in many social problems.
08. Our last trip to Iceland was very	, we almost got lost in the snow.
09. My aunt felt very	when she took that woman's bag by mistake.
10. Manufacturers are thinking of ne	ew methods to reduce gas from cars.

II-Grammar (14 marks)

A) From a, b, c and d choose the correct answer that best completes each of the following sentences: $(5 \times 2 = 10 \text{ Marks})$

	(Change into passet) atly. (Begin with: Rando) my homework. (Correct the vertex)	ely)
16. The passengers have to collect the land to collect the	(Change into pass	• • • • • •
	(Change into pass	ive)
16. The passengers have to collect the	bags from the new terminal.	
B) Do as shown between brackets :(4	4x1=4 Marks)	
c. is used to	d. uses	
a. used to	b. use to	
15. My friend play	the piano very well.	
c. train	d. will train	
a. had been training	b. are training	
14. The two teamsfor	r two months but they didn't win the final ma	tch.
c. will clean	d. cleaning	
a. cleaned	b. cleans	
13. My father doesn't clean his car him		
c. nor	d. both	
a. neither	b. either	
12. We canbuy a new	d. when	
c. which		
a. wherec. which	b. who	

□الصفحة الثالثة المراسية الثانية المنافقة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020 الامتحان التجريبي الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية

III- Language Functions (20 Marks)

Write what you would say in the following situations: (5 x 4=20Marks)
20. Your classmate always comes to school late.
21. Your friend doesn't know which college to join after high school.
22. Your father wants to buy you a new tablet, but you prefer to get a mobile.
23. You have heard that your class is going on a school trip to the Scientific Centre.
24. Some drivers park their cars in the disabled parking spots.
IV- Set- Book Questions (20 Marks)
Answer ONLY FOUR of the following questions: (4X5=20Marks)
25. Why do some people prefer to live in the countryside?
26. How do people spend their free time nowadays?
27. What new purposes does Bayt Lothan serve?
28. What do adventure sports teach us?
29. In your opinion, why are some people against space exploration?

الصفحة الرابعة الصفائية الثانية 1021/2020 الامتحان التجريبي الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020

V- Writing (24 Marks)

Write on the following topic: (Expository)

"People have benefited a lot from space technology."

Plan and write <u>an essay</u> in not less than <u>14 sentences</u> (160 words), discussing the importance of technological advances and how space technology has benefited our life.

NB: (Your topic should include an introduction, 2 body paragraphs & a conclusion.)

Introduction:		
	 •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

Outline (5 Marks)

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
Body:			
Paragraph 1:			
			•••
			•••
			•••
			• • • •
Paragraph 2:			
			.
Conclusion:			
			• • • • •
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • •

الصفحة الخامسة الامتحان التجريبي الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفارة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020

<u>Topic (19 Marks)</u>								
•••••	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			•••••			
		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •							
				• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •				
				•••••				
Exposition of	Paragraphing			Hw.,				
ideas & coherence	Paragraphing & number of sentences	Spelling	Grammar	spacing & punctuation	Total			
12	2	2	2	1	19			

الصفحة الرابعة المديني الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020 الامتحان التجريبي الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية

V- Writing (24 Marks)

Write on the following topic: (Argumentative)

Some people like living in cities for many reasons, while others prefer living in the countryside.

Plan and write <u>an essay</u> in not less than <u>14 sentences</u> (160 words), expressing both arguments and stating your own opinion.

NB: (Your topic should include an introduction, 2 body paragraphs & a conclusion.)

	Outline (5 Ma	<u>irks)</u>	
Introduction:			
Body:			
Paragraph 1:			
			•••••
Paragraph 2:			
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Conclusion:			•••••
			
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

الصفحة الخامسة الامتحان التجريبي الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020

-	<u>Topic (19 Marks)</u>							
•••								
•••								
		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •					
•••						• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
						• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
					•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
					• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
					•••••			
					•••••			
				• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
ĺ								
	Exposition of ideas & coherence	Paragraphing & number of sentences	Spelling	Grammar	Hw., spacing & punctuation	Total		
	12	2	2	2	1	19		
			-		1			

الصفحة السادسة التجريبي الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفارة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020

VI- Reading Comprehension: (30 Marks) Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:

Through the ages, people have claimed dogs as one of their closest and best companions. Of all the pet animals, dogs serve many roles: a protector, a helper, a lifesaver, and a companion. Dogs are incredible friends to people, and they have been companions through centuries. The relationship between dogs and people is deep and old.

The friendship between dogs and people began 15,000 years ago when dogs followed people's migration throughout East Asia. The connection was natural because both people and dogs are social beings. Neither can succeed when alone, and both benefit mentally (and often physically) from strong social bonds.

Though domestic dogs share 99% of their DNA with wolves, dogs show warmth to other dogs and humans which contrasts greatly with a wolf's defensive reaction to others. Dogs are social animals that need attention and affection, making them a major nominee for a person's best friend. We can think of cats and other animal pets as a choice for people who love to have an animal as a pet, but pet owners have always preferred dogs for **their** protective nature and companionship. There are even recent researches that state 74% of people are dog lovers, whereas 21% of them like cats and other pets.

Dogs have proven themselves to be loyal, kind and understanding. They are able to greet us happily after what may have been the worst day of our lives and make us feel better when they shake their tails excitedly and jump around playfully. They are by our side when we are sick, sad, and lonely. They love us even when we are angry. Dogs are the ones which seem to understand us on a level that we even cannot understand.

Dogs are great assistants to sheep keepers and hunters; they have an acute sense of smell and <u>swift</u> feet to help hunters catch their prey. Dogs can help people who are trapped under buildings struck by earthquakes. Dogs help humans with day-to-day tasks, many of which may not be possible without them. Dogs also help prevent possible crimes and save lives. Often, dogs truly deserve their status as men's best friends.

A) From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer: (5x3= 15 Marks)

- 30. The **best title** for this passage would be:
 - a. The History of Wolves
 - b. Animals Through Ages
 - c. Dogs Are Man's Best Friends
 - d. Dogs and Wolves

الصفحة السابعة الصفحة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020 الامتحان التجريبي الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية

31. The underlined word " swift " in the last paragraph is closest in meaning to: a. hard b. fast c. heavy d. long
32. The underlined pronoun " their" in the 3 rd paragraph refers to: a. pet owners b. cats c. people d. dogs
 33. According to the 3rd paragraph, it could be understood that: a. Domestic dogs share 99% of their DNA with cats. b. Wolves are social animals. c. Dogs are socially different from wolves. d. Recent researches state 74% of people are cat lovers.
 34. According to the passage, all the following sentences are TRUE except: a. Dogs followed people's migration to Africa. b. People have claimed dogs as one of their closest companions. c. The friendship between dogs and people goes back 15,000 years ago. d. Dogs can help prevent possible crimes and save lives.
B) With reference to the passage, answer the following questions: (5x3=15 Marks) 35. Why are dogs considered incredible friends to people?
36. What are the benefits of the friendship between people and dogs?
37. Why have pet owners always preferred dogs to other pets?
38. How can dogs show affection to their owners?
39. How can dogs be helpful to sheep keepers and hunters?

الصفحة الثامنة الامتحان التجريبي الصف الثاني عشر (التعليم الديني) نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2020

VII - Summary Making (8Marks)

Read the following passage then do as required:

Homemade shampoo can be made with just four natural ingredients, which you likely already have. It's also cheaper than store-bought and works just as well. To make this shampoo, you will only need four ingredients: baking soda, oat flour, fragrance and a cup of water. First, you need to heat the water until it is warm. Do not boil the water. Second, mix the soda with the warm water together into a clean shampoo bottle. Third, add the oat flour to make the liquid thicker. The oat flour will also keep the natural oil of your hair. You can also use corn flour instead. It gives the same result. At last, you can add any fruit essence to your shampoo to give it the desired fragrance.

<u>In a</u>	paragraph of FOU	R sentences ONI	LY, summarise a	nd paraphras	<u>e the previous</u>
passa	ige in answer to the	following questio	n: (4x2= 8 Mark	<u>s)</u>	
	"What are the steps	of making sham	poo at home?"		
	Contont /	Dana danaina	Carlling and	Daa aa1a	T-4-1
Š	Content / relevance of ideas	Paraphrasing	Spelling and grammar	Paragraph	Total
oric			graninai	format	0
Rubrics	4	2	1	1	8
		VIII. Transla	ation (4 Marks)		
Trans	slate the following in	to good English:	(2x2= 4 Marks)		
			·	9222 Tl	راشد: هل تحب بيتك
			موق كبير يبعد خمسة دة	•	• • •
Rash	id.	_			
Nasii	Iu		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		•••••
Mesh	nari:				
• • • • • •			£44	•••••	•••••